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Dear Resident

Sudbourne Primary School Expansion and Land Exchange Consultation

As part of efforts to increase primary school places for local children, we are asking for your views on a proposal that will create 315 additional school places in the Brixton area.

The current Livity School site on Mandrell Road will become empty at the end of 2012 when the school moves to a site nearby. The proposal we are seeking your views on is to exchange the vacant Livity School site with land situated at Sudbourne Road to allow the building of a Sudbourne Primary School annex. 

Background

The latest analysis by the Council has shown that over the last three years there has been an unprecedented increase in demand for primary school places in the Brixton area, as well as southern Lambeth, that has been met so far mainly by the provision of temporary classes. This is not a sustainable long term option. Therefore, a number of schools have undergone feasibility studies to assess whether they are able to support permanent expansion. So far the Council has expanded mostly schools in the south of the borough, providing additional school places. However, more are urgently needed, if the Council is to continue to meet its statutory obligations. 

Sudbourne Primary School is a successful oversubscribed school at the heart of Brixton and therefore considered a high priority expansion project. The Council has worked collaboratively with Sudbourne Primary School who are supportive of the proposals, which will bring much needed additional primary school places to an area that desperately needs them. If this proposal were to progress, there would be an additional 315 permanent school places delivered in an area of very high need.

The Proposal

The proposals for the vacant Livity School site are linked to another piece of land, currently owned by Genesis Housing Association, which is located at Sudbourne Road. The map below indicates where the proposed Sudbourne Primary School annex is located.
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We are consulting on the proposal to expand Sudbourne Primary School from 1.5 forms of entry (FE) to 3FE (i.e. 315 place to 630 place school) to meet an urgent demand for school places in the Brixton area.  It is proposed to do this on the land at Sudbourne Road owned by Genesis Housing Association (proposed Sudbourne Primary School annex), in exchange for the former Livity school site. We will ultimately seek the permission of the Secretary of State before Genesis is able to use the Livity land in this way and we are now seeking the views of local residents, schools and businesses on the proposed land exchange. In addition, after the initial consultation we intend to submit a planning application for the change of use of the land at Sudbourne Road, from residential to educational use.  

We have also investigated expanding the school onto the Livity School site.  This option was discounted because of the distance parents and school staff would have to travel from the existing Sudbourne Primary School (see map below). It was felt that the better option would be to use the site at Sudbourne Road, as it is closer to the existing school, and fits in with the school’s future plans more effectively.

[image: image3.png]Sudbaune RA eI

Brankcome H
g e H
g H 2 Suboune
i i ; P
& 3 arrd 2
E 2 P——— e | P Ry
| Fl pones o =
: , Supoure
H o Py oo
i »
2 wnseseRs
i e House D Houne
Home Hase 4 Brton
g aCom
argate R g &
e i ;o
HE £
3 e "
= £ Lo
orockd £ ey
8 b4
Lo Cotege
- o Haonrg H oo
werng H 'l Copus Crest
Manasi R H ComacrmiRe  Ramancamlc
H Fc kN
H o s
H Eabote Cnaen
Loty Sl 2 ” Trenpg
Lamber oy caecles o
o &
[ Prmay Sows Copua Gt Roman
et g " el vy
. Mice e S o)
ey
v

e Lambet gy




We have commissioned architects to work with the school and assess the feasibility of expanding Sudbourne Primary School over these two sites, from 1.5FE to a 3FE school. The practicality of the school expansion over two sites has been proved feasible and work on the building design will now be further developed with the intention of seeking planning permission.  

To allow this proposal to move forward, the Council will release land at the Livity School site for their development of new housing. This letter therefore seeks your views on the release of this land and building new school accommodation at the Sudbourne Road site, as the Council must consult on this and consider the views of local residents, schools and businesses before seeking permission from the Secretary of State for the change.  

We will be holding drop in sessions at Sudbourne Primary School on:
· Tuesday 10th July 2012, 4.30 to 6.30pm

· Thursday 12th July 2012, 4 to 7pm 

· Wednesday 18th July 2012, 4 to 7pm

Please come along and take part in the consultation process.   

We would encourage you to give your positive and negative views on the proposal.  

Please contact Michelle Banville with your views by 29th October 2012.
Address:
Michelle Banville 

Lambeth Council, Children & Young People's Service

6th Floor, International House

Canterbury Crescent, Brixton

London SW9 7QE

Email: mbanville@lambeth.gov.uk
Yours sincerely
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Councillor Rachel Heywood
Cabinet Member for Children & Families
Sudbourne Primary  School





Proposed Sudbourne  Primary School annex





Sudbourne Road





Livity School site





Sudbourne Primary  School








Lambeth Children and Young People’s Service (CYPS)

6th Flr, International House

Canterbury Crescent

London  SW9 7QE
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